Regular Meeting Minutes

Village of Leaf River

Board of Trustees

October 12, 2020
RVC - Cafeteria - 7:00 pm - Social Distancing Seating
The regular meeting of the Village Board of Trustees was opened by Village President Josh Lamping, by reciting the Pledge of Allegiance.
In attendance at the Meeting:  Village President Josh Lamping, Trustees:   James Green, Timothy Morris, Cheryl Newcomer, Brad Plock, Nicki Shelton and Robert Wilcox; Treasurer Jan Myers and Clerk Tena Krueger.  
 Trustee Plock motioned to accept September meeting minutes as presented.   This was seconded by Trustee Morris.  
Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Motion Carried.
Trustee Plock motioned to accept the Claims/Bills as presented.   This was seconded by Trustee Green.  
 Ayes - 6; Nays - 0; Motion Carried.
Trustee Shelton motioned to accept the Treasurer's Report as presented.  This was seconded by Trustee Plock.
 Ayes-6; Nays - 0; Motion Carried.
OPEN COMMENT:
Property owner Antoine Kurzac addressed the board regarding paint emissions at the new body shop located at 117 Main Street.  Mr. Kurzac stated that all of the neighbors on 100 block of East Second Street.  The owner of the body shop, Oscar "Ozzie" Delgado stated that he was in the process of getting the paint-hood available for use.  The board explained the other problems with his establishment - (too many cars parked to the south of the building - possible congestion and blockage of emergency vehicles.  Mr. Delgado agreed to complete a business license application and pay the $24 annual fee.
MAINTENANCE REPORT: Cameron McGill
Mississippi Valley Pump is able to rebuild pump for $2,710.00 (instead of purchasing new).
Trustee Plock motioned to pay Mississippi Valley Pump $2,210 for the pump rebuild.  This was seconded by Trustee Wilcox.  Ayes - 6; Nays - 0. Motion Carried.

 A new pump for well house #3 can be installed for $744.00 plus separate costs for tubing, by Smith Ecological Systems Company (SES).
Trustee Plock motioned to pay for the installation of new pump from SES in the amount of $744.00 plus tubing costs.  This was seconded by Trustee Wilcox.  Ayes - 6; Nays - 0. Motion carried.
LR Summer Daze:  No meeting scheduled until March 2021.
RVC:  The Enduro is still scheduled to be held on November 7th and 8th.  Tim Morris will schedule the Mt. Morris Moose Club to have their food truck here for this event.
Trustees - Trustee Plock suggested that the blue prints of the RVC be given to the LR Fire Dept. to be kept in command truck.  Also asked that extra keys be made for the alarm box in the clerk's office. This is due to an Alarm going off over the weekend. Fire Chief needed the blue prints to find the alarm boxes.  The board decided to give the blueprints to the Fire Dept. to store and extra keys would be made.
Trustee Newcomer motioned to accept Ordinance 2020-01 - an ordinance approving membership in the Illinois Municipal League Risk Management Association including, By-Laws, The Intergovernmental Cooperation Contract, and the cost of $12,813 annually.  This was seconded by Trustee Morris. Ayes - 6; Nays - 0.  Motion carried.
(Changing Insurance companies from Illinois Counties Risk Management Co. to Illinois Municipal League Risk Management Association for less premium and lower deductible).
Next meeting:  Monday, November 9, 2020 at 7:00 pm in the RVC Cafeteria.
 Meeting adjourned at 7:58 pm

 Attest:  Tena L. Krueger (Clerk)
 
Approved:      
November 9, 2020





 
